


e $115 million of equity investments through the Low Income Housing Tax Credit program. These
investments supported the development or rehabilitation of 126 affordable housing properties and
9,300 units of affordable housing throughout the country, including senior housing, supportive
housing and housing for persons with disabilities.

o $18 million of combined debt investments and equity investments through the New Markets Tax
Credit program. These investments supported the development of a grocery-anchored retail center
in a low-income community in St. Petersburg, FL, as well as equipment and facilities financing for an
upholstery fabric manufacturing firm that enabled the firm to expand capacity by 30% and create
over 100 new jobs in a high poverty rural county in North Carolina.

¢ S5 million in debt capital from SunTrust to LISC at a preferred interest rate, which we have used to
support numerous community development projects identified by local LISC offices.

e Over $2.1 million in grants, used primarily to support our local LISC office operations and program
delivery. The general operating support grants have proven indispensable to building and
maintaining a team of skilled community development professionals in our local LISC sites, and the
programmatic grants have supported a number of local initiatives, including:

o the development of a business investment district in a low-income community in northeast
Washington, D.C;

o data gathering and outreach focusing on the housing and supportive services needs of at-
risk populations in San Antonio, TX;

o intensive resident engagement and community planning efforts in targeted neighborhoods
in Cincinnati, OH; and

o the delivery of financial coaching and workforce services at our network of Financial
Opportunity Centers in Houston, TX and Richmond, VA.

e In-kind services. SunTrust and BB&T officials have provided critical in-kind support to LISC by
service on advisory boards and committees at our local LISC sites, including sites in Houston,
Richmond, San Antonio and Washington, D.C.

In short, LISC has partnered substantially with both institutions over the years in support of our
community development work. Both institutions have been exemplary partners to LISC, as evidenced by
BB&T’s most recent “outstanding” CRA rating. We support the merger of these two institutions with the
full expectation that together they will invest even more in low-moderate income communities than the
two separately have done, and LISC commits to work with them to help make sure that this happens.

We thank you for consideration of these comments.

aurice A. Jones





